Hardwood Silviculture Cooperative

Summer Management Committee Meeting Minutes

July 10-11, 2003

Next meeting January 13-14, 2004 location most likely in the Coos Bay, OR area 

Thursday July 11, 2003:

Attendees: Andrew Bluhm- OSU; John Johanson and Stu Johnston- Siuslaw National Forest; George Harper- BC Ministry of Forests; Doug Robin- ODF; Norm Andersen and Florian Deisenhofer- WA DNR; Larry Larsen and Floyd Freeman- BLM; Robert Deal- PNW, Portland, OR; Rod Meade-Weyerhaeuser Company; Vern Farrel- Olympic National Forest

The meeting began at 8:30am in the Richardson Hall parking lot.  After arranging parking passes and travel logistics we headed out for a day of field tours in the Siletz, OR area.

The first stop was at one of Mike Newton’s and Liz Cole’s mixed-species Nelder plots.  A Nelder design is an interesting design allowing for studying the effects of both density and species proportion.  Their study examines the relationships of alder, hemlock, and salmonberry.  It is unique in alder research as being one of the first experiments in the PNW with planted alder.  Please see the attached packet that describes the study design and results.

Then, after lunch, the group stopped at a riparian buffer of a recent logging operation.  Here, Liz Dent, Manager of ODF’s Forest Practices Monitoring Program discussed the Oregon Forest Practices Act.  Discussions centered around three main topics:

1) The act in general, what it is, Riparian Management Areas (RMA’s), definitions of stream types, buffer widths, hardwood conversion rules, etc.

2) How Oregon’s rules differ from riparian rules in Washington and British Columbia,

3) Effectiveness of the current rules and the monitoring program.

In 2002, the Oregon Forest Resources Institute along with ODF published an illustrated manual explaining the Oregon Forest Practices Act.  Copies of this manual (which received great reviews) can be ordered from:

Oregon Forest Resources Institute

317 SW Sixth Ave., Suite 400

Portland, OR 97204

Phone: 800-719-9195

Web: www.oregonforests.org

Furthermore, ODF has a great website pertaining to the Forest Practices Act and the Monitoring Program.  For more information lease see the website:

http://www.odf.state.or.us/DIVISIONS/protection/forest_practices/
Following this stop we drove up the hill to visit one of the HSC Type 3 installations.  This was the very first time the group has visited one of our alder/Douglas-fir replacement series and the first time data from these studies has been analyzed and presented.  Please see the attached handout for the study site description and preliminary analysis results.  Discussions here ranged from why more mortality/growth differences among species were not seen, to what the stands may look like in the future, to how to operationally grow mixed-species stands.

The last stop was at an HSC Type 2 installation (a variable density alder plantation).  The HSC group visits these plantations frequently, but it had a lot to offer since two thinning treatments and a pruning treatment were conducted just last year.  Not a lot of time was left in the day so Andrew focused discussions on the effects of thinning (timing, original density, and residual density) on branch size and tree form.  Recent analyses were conducted on the growth responses of these plantations and are included in this report.

Friday July 12, 2003:

Attendees: Andrew Bluhm- OSU; John Johanson and Stu Johnston- Siuslaw National Forest; George Harper- BC Ministry of Forests; Doug Robin- ODF; Norm Andersen and Robin Biesecker- WA DNR; Larry Larsen- BLM; Rod Meade-Weyerhaeuser Company; Del Fischer- Washington Hardwood Commission; Steve Griffith- Optware Solutions; Amy Grotta- Wood Science and Engineering, OSU

The meeting began at 8:00am in Richardson Hall.  After welcomes and introductions, Andrew reviewed the last year and the coming year measurements.  Last year was the busiest field season in many years.  Next winter, fieldwork returns to a more “average” level.  Please see the annual report included in this report for a description of the fieldwork schedules.

The following is a list of the remaining presentations given at the meeting.  There was one more presentation scheduled for this meeting, but due to time constraints it was not presented.  Most of these PowerPoint presentations are included in this report:

Presentation:  Alder growth and yield modeling cooperative.

Andrew Bluhm; Associate Director, Hardwood Silviculture Cooperative, OSU

Presentation: Red Alder/Douglas-fir mixtures: Effect on Survival and Growth.

Andrew Bluhm; Associate Director, Hardwood Silviculture Cooperative, OSU

Presentation: Douglas-fir/red alder mixtures: Implications for wood quality.

Amy Grotta; Faculty Research Assistant, Dept. of Wood Science and Engineering, OSU

Presentation: An introduction to TASS, a forest growth model.

George Harper: Research Scientist, Stand Development Research Branch, BC Ministry of Forests 

Not presented: Effect of thinning on red alder tree form and volume.

Andrew Bluhm; Associate Director, Hardwood Silviculture Cooperative, OSU

George’s talk about TASS/TIPSY was mostly a review of what efforts went into calibrating TASS for red alder and then he went through actually running the model.  His handout included in this report summarizes his talk, but to see the real power/possibilities with this growth and yield model, one should run the software.  The model (in this case TIPSY) will be publicly available very soon and is currently available for anyone who wants to test it.  Please see the website: www.for.gov.bc.ca/research/gymodels/TASS/ for more information or contact George directly if interested in testing the model (email: George.Harper@gems4.gov.bc.ca Phone: 250-387-8904).

The talk that Andrew did not give was an extension of the work he and Glenn Ahrens are doing on thinning natural stands of red alder.  Andrew presented the effects of thinning on volume at the last summer meeting, but further analysis was desired.  Please see the handout, which describes the effect of thinning on tree form, as well as the effect on logging costs.  The logging cost estimates were derived from a questionnaire that Glenn Ahrens developed.  However, he is interested in getting more reliable estimates.  Therefore, included here is the questionnaire and if you or someone you know can provide the information and send it back to him, it would greatly help.

Switching gears from presentations to discussions, the first topic brought up was the availability (or lack there of) of red alder seedlings.  Norm Andersen kindly updated the group on the WA DNR Webster nursery efforts in producing red alder.  That information is also included in this report. 

Then, the topic turned to the HSC budget.  Andrew pointed out that incoming funds have remained constant the last few years; a good thing regarding the condition of the forestry sector in the PNW.  Expenses have also remained fairly constant and remain below dues/income.  However, starting in FY04, OSU will begin charging a 10% overhead fee for all cooperatives, which could affect the income/expenses picture.  As a way of reducing some expenses, it was suggested that Andrew try to recruit field help from active members instead of hiring outside help.  Furthermore, as the costs of printing/publishing the HSC Annual Reports are going up (due to greater numbers being published, it was suggested that we consider eliminating paper copies and switching to a more electronic format.  However, being that this year’s annual report is already printed, this change will likely occur next year.

As always, the HSC’s “orphaned sites” came up.  Since last year had a large number of these sites, Andrew had difficulty finding help to measure them.  Therefore, he measured many days last winter alone in the woods.  The group responded unfavorably to Andrew measuring these sites alone.  Therefore, for safety reasons it was suggested to try to recruit field help from active members, even if the help is not on their property.  Therefore it was decided that Andrew contacts active members and tries to recruit a field crew before he starts measuring any of these sites.

The topic of “orphaned sites” led directly to scheduling the HSC Winter 2004 meeting since these winter meetings are mainly to measure these sites.  Next year there are two sites without cooperators: One near Newport, OR and the other near Coos Bay, OR.  If there is not any assistance in conducting the field work at either of the two sites, it was decided to meet in Coos Bay.  However, if Andrew can receive help at the Coos Bay site then the meeting may take place in Newport, OR.  Andrew will keep all members notified of the location.  Regardless, the dates of the HSC Winter 2004 meeting will be Tuesday and Wednesday January 13-14, 2004.
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